
From: Gram, David [mailto:dgram@ap.org]  
Sent: Tuesday, January 12, 2016 5:32 PM 
To: Coriell, Scott <Scott.Coriell@vermont.gov>; Ring, Wilson <wring@ap.org>; Pane, Lisa Marie 
<lpane@ap.org>; Kole, Bill <BKOLE@ap.org> 
Subject: Public Records Request _ Global Foundries 
 
Dear Scott,  
 
This is a request under Vermont’s Public Records Act, V.S.A. Title 1, Sec. 317, for copies of all 
correspondence between the governor’s office and Global Foundries _ letters, emails, texts and any 
other written records _ concerning the $1 million Enterprise Fund grant to that company approved by 
the Emergency Board on Jan. 8. 
 
Also, I would like any documents internal to the governor’s office on the same topic. Please let me know 
as soon as possible about their availability and any estimated copying costs. 
 
Thanks very much, 
Dave Gram, AP 
279-3834 
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